
City of Dillingham Page 1 of 2 
Our Vision. To have an infrastructure and city workforce that supports a sustainable, diversified and growing 
economy. We will partner with others to achieve economic development and other common goals that 
assure a high quality of living, and excellence in education. 
 

Mayor Dillingham City Council 
Alice Ruby Chris Napoli 
  Bill Rodawalt 

Manager Aksel Buholm 

Tod Larson Curt Armstrong 
 Andy Anderson 
 Gregg Marxmiller 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
Date: 1-26-2021 
 
To: City Manager Gregg Brelsford 
 
From:  Chief Daniel Pasquariello 
 
Subject: Public Safety report February 2021 

 

 
Reporting dates 1/01/21 to 1/26/21 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PATROL: 

 
We assisted BBAHC with their COVID vaccine clinic at the high school gym.   
 
Officer Maines represented DPD at an MMIW zoom conference put on by the Curyung Tribal Council.  The meeting 
was sponsored by USDOJ and focused missing and murder indigenous women. 
 
Officer Gonzalez-Fawcett has completed FTO and is currently working on his own. 
 
We continue to uphold the constitution and keep the streets safe for democracy. 
 
CORRECTIONS: 

 
We have one vacant CO position. 
 
Despite being short staffed the corrections division continues to operate safely during this pandemic. 
 
DISPATCH: 

 
Dispatch Supervisor Chelsea Wassily, Dispatcher John Marx, Sgt Yates and Chief Pasquariello spent several days 
doing on-line NIBRS training.  NIBRS stands for National Incident Based Reporting System.  This system replaces 
the current UCR system, which is how we keep track of our LEO crime statistics.  We enter our activity into our 
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ARMS records management system.  The UCR/NIBRS statistics we generate are forwarded to AK DPS, who then 
forwards them to the FBI.  DOJ/FBI then compiles the statistics from police agency across the country and publishes 
them.  Reporting our crime statistics to DPS/FBI allows us to access the APSIN/NCIC computer databases, and also 
qualifies us to apply for grants like our current JAG grant. 
 
ANIMAL CONTROL: 

 
The ACO assisted BBAHC with their COVID vaccine clinic at the high school gym.   
 
ACO Boyd continues to meet the incoming planes at the airport to check for travel forms. 
 
We were contacted by ADF&G concerning reports of a pack of wolves endangering pets in Dillingham and Aleknagik.  
Investigation revealed it was the activity of a lone wolf (not uncommon) and resulted in no reported loss of pets.  
 
The ACO continues to care for and control animals, for the benefit of both animals and humans alike. 
 
DMV: 

 
The DMV continues to provide ID, licensing, and registration services to the community during the pandemic. 


